First Unitarian Universalist Society of Marietta

Green Sanctuary Committee Meeting 

12:30 p.m., Sunday, November 19, 2017

Parlor, RE/Office Building
In attendance: Andrew Clovis, George Banziger, Patty Troisi, Jim Grecni, Debra Miller, Cindy Taylor, Gary Hamilton, Ralph Olander, Mike and Adeline Bailey, 
Andrew Clovis, acting chair, called the meeting to order at 12:51 p.m.
Minutes of the October meeting were approved.
Winter Gardening Classes organized by Andrew Clovis will begin January 21. FUUSM's Social Hall is reserved from 1:00 - 4:00 p.m. on January 21 and 28, February 18 and 25, and March 11 and 18. Andrew plans to have each session begin at 1:30 p.m., with two presenters each session. The classes are not consecutive Sundays to avoid conflict with Social Justice Sunday Forums and the Opening Our Hearts to Refugees program. Andrew said that he hopes to have a speaker from the Dawes Arboretum, possibly requiring an honorarium. Dawn Hewitt sent a motion in absentia to authorize the payment; Debra Miller seconded the motion, which passed. Several other speakers were mentioned: George Banziger on nutritious vegetables; Emily Grafton on alternatives to invasives in landscape plantings; Bob Rothwell on composting and soil improvements; Cindy Brown and Andrew on native plants and pollinators. Other suggestions: FLMR on pollinator plantings; speaker on seed saving, sowing, storage; Chris Hoke/Al Tuttle on flower gardening; speaker on medieval and culinary herbs. Nancy Novak agreed to give an earlybird pass to the FUUSM Plant Sale (if there is a plant sale) to people who attend all of the classes.
Action item: Andrew will write a press release for the Confluence.
An announcement of a WV Recycles contest in a recent issue of Parkersburg News and Sentinel was brought to the attention of the group. West Virginia members are invited to participate
Service Auction Submission of Just Dinner The date for the Just Dinner is February 16; GS had nine buyers at the auction at $15 each. GS will publicize the 11 open seats at $20 per person closer to the event, with money raised going to the FUUSM budget.
Plans for energy efficiency upgrades to RE Building George Banziger said that estimates on new windows are coming in. The 16 additional solar panels purchased by Dave Ballantyne through Golden Rule LLC are ordered and will be installed as soon as all insurance documentation is submitted. Dave is getting estimates on heat pumps; The first step in improving energy efficiency is insulation. Options are being considered. It was suggested that we might approach the insulation companies with the possibility of additional purchasers among the membership of the congregation, using a "bulk buy" principle to get a discount.

Solar Expansion and Match Fund News Currently, $7,065 has been raised for the match fund, and it could be used immediately toward the insulation costs. All donors to the fund have been contacted and they have agreed to using their donations for energy efficiency instead of the purchase of the solar panels themselves. Plans to use Faithify starting in January to raise $2,000 are still developing. For local fundraising efforts, consensus is that we should revise the project brochure to reflect funding energy efficiency efforts/reducing our carbon footprint as opposed to funding the purchase of the solar panels. 

Green Tips for December Jim Grecni will prepare them in December.

New Business

GS has committed to plan Adult RE Classes in April over the last few years. Class dates open are April 15, 22, and 29. It was suggested that MOVCA members Jean Ambrose and Giulia Mannarino who recently completed Climate Reality Project training might be available to give presentations for the classes, with the possibility of GS members filling in if necessary. Cindy Taylor will contact them. George will inform Peg Clifford, Adult RE organizer, of GS plans.
The meeting was adjourned at 2:00 p.m.

Next meeting: December 17, 2017
Respectfully submitted,

Adeline Bailey

Adeline Bailey, scribe
